
 

 

FFWPU UK: HJ Youth Academy's Staff Meeting in Gaflenz, Austria 
 
Bogdan Pammer 
February 14, 2024 
 

 
 
At the start of February, HJ Youth Academy staff members from across EUME, including the UK, met to 
discuss how 2023 went and the exciting plans for 2024. See below a report from Bogdan Pammer: 
 
Thirteen Staff members of the Hyojeong Youth Academy met in Gaflenz, Austria last week, from 
February 2 to 4. The purpose of the meeting was to reflect on and evaluate the Academy's activities in 
2023 and plan activities in 2024 and beyond. 
 

  
 
Three CheonShim Won evening prayers featured the sharing of heartfelt testimonies and powerful 



 

 

resonating communication with our Heavenly Parent provided depth. Time in the scenic nature 
surrounding the Gaflenz training centre and heated games of Ligretto and other board games rounded off 
the programme. 
 

 
 
The popular live online faith development course FOUNDATIONS will be back in autumn 2024. Also, 
registration for EMPOWER 2024/25, the one-year faith development and missionary training, is opening 
soon. The 14-Day Divine Principle Workshop and the 21-Day Youth Pilgrimage are opportunities to 
connect in Spirit and Truth with life, the universe and everything, that you do not want to miss this 
summer. 
 

 
 
Our support for HARP and Young Adults leaders continues in 2024. The support programmes for new 
national and community leaders takes on a new form under the leadership of Rafael G. Additionally, we 
decided to launch an exciting mystery media project - stay tuned for more! 
 



 

 

  
 
We are looking forward to expanding our team of staff and volunteers in 2024. Stay tuned for 
volunteering and mini-job opportunities in creative and organisational roles. Also make sure to check the 
weekly newsletter for our 2023 report. 
 
And Never Forget - Be Pure Flowing Water My Friend 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 


